City of Junction City 
City Commission

Agenda Memo

June 14, 2011

From:

Steve Hoambrecker, Veolia Water Project Manager


To:

City Commission & Gerry Vernon, City Manager


Subject:
Ordinance Modifications water supply fluoride content,
 (G-1101)

Issue:  Kansas.Consideration of ordinance (G-1101) modifying City ordinance Section 700.280 entitled “Fluoride Content Authorization” of Title VII the Code of Ordinances of the City of Junction City, 
Explanation of Issue:  City ordinance Section 700.280 entitled “Fluoride Content Authorization” of Title VII the Code of Ordinances of the City of Junction City Kansas, has been in effect since fluoride was recommended by health department agencies to be added to drinking water supplies for dental health care prevention.  Most recently, the recommended level by both Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) and the Kansas Department of Health and Environment (KDHE) has been lowered from 1.0 part per million (ppm) to 0.7 ppm.  This ordinance modification is being recommended to adjust to this change and allow for its automatic update for future adjustments to the recommended level.  
Alternatives:  
1. Approve first reading of the Ordinance. 

2. Disapprove the Ordinance. 

3. Table and return to staff with directions.  

Recommendation:  Staff recommends approving the ordinance change to bring the city into compliance with current EPA – KDHE recommendation levels. 
Suggested Motions:  I move to approve Ordinance G-1101 on first reading.
Enclosures:  Ordinance G-1011
